REGULATORY PANEL

WEDNESDAY 5 AUGUST 2009 AT 2.00 PM

PRESENT:
Councillor Morton (Chairman), Bell, Boaden, Layden, Mrs Parsons, Scarborough, Mrs Styth, Mrs Farmer, Allison (as substitute for Cllr Tootle), M Clarke (as substitute for Mrs Vasey)
RP.31/09
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Tootle and Wilson, Mrs Robson and Mrs Vasey.
RP.32/09
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.
RP.33/09 
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

RESOLVED – 1. That the minutes of the meeting held on 27 May 2009 be signed by the Chairman as a correct record of the meeting. 

2.  That the minutes of the meeting held on 1 July 2009 be noted.

RP.34/09
HACKNEY CARRIAGE DRIVER – MOTORING CONVICTIONS – MR P RHODES

The Licensing Officer submitted Report LDS.56a/09 regarding a licensed Hackney Carriage Driver, Mr P Rhodes, who had informed the Council of two occasions when he had been caught for speeding.

Mr Rhodes was not in attendance at the meeting, but had submitted a letter that explained he was unable to attend due to work commitments and had advised the Licensing Officer that he was happy for the Committee to give consideration to the report in his absence.
The Licensing Officer reported that Mr Rhodes had held a Private Hire drivers licence at various times between 1985 and 1999.  The Licensing Officer added that Mr Rhodes had been granted a Hackney Carriage drivers licence with effect from 26 April 2007 and continued to hold that licence.

The Licensing Officer outlined Mr Rhode’s previous convictions which included speeding, common assault and using a mobile phone whilst driving.  The Licensing Officer explained that Mr Rhodes had appeared before the Regulatory Panel on 23 January 2008 as a result of three offences in November and December 2007.  The Panel had resolved to issue Mr Rhodes with a letter of warning enforcing the seriousness of the matter.

The Licensing Officer added that Mr Rhodes had been convicted, on 13 September 2008, of travelling in his taxi at 45mph in a 30 mph limit.  Mr Rhodes had not been carrying passengers and he had been fined £60 and received three points on his licence.  The Licensing Office had issued him with a warning letter.

The Licensing Officer reported that on 16 June 2009 Mr Rhodes had informed the Licensing Office that he had been convicted of speeding that day at Carlisle Magistrates Court.  The circumstances were that Mr Rhodes had been travelling at 47mph in a 30mph zone in his taxi with three passengers.  The offence had taken place on 10 April 2009 but the court case had not been heard until 16 June 2009.

The Licensing Officer added that Mr Rhodes had also informed the Licensing Office that he had been stopped for speeding at Durranhill on 3 March 2009, but he had accepted the offer of attending a speed awareness course in lieu of a conviction.  Mr Rhodes had been in his taxi at the time but was not carrying any passengers.

In his letter Mr Rhodes outlined the background to his convictions and felt that he had been portrayed wrongly in the press.  He further stated that he had two children and a mortgage to finance and that he had taken a labouring job to help him to meet his financial obligations.  He asked the Panel to be lenient and that he intended to drive the taxi only at weekends, and advised that he could give personal references if required.
The Panel gave detailed consideration to the matter and:
RESOLVED – 1) That, having given detailed consideration to his history of convictions, and his failure to adhere to previous letters of warning, the Panel agreed that Mr Rhodes was not considered to be a fit and proper person to hold a Hackney Carriage drivers licence and that his Hackney Carriage driver’s licence be revoked.
(The meeting ended at 2:15pm)

